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October 8, 1999

On September 30, 1999, Connecticut Siting Council (Council) members Colin C. Tait and Edward S. Wilensky, and Council staff Joel M. Rinebold and Paul M. Aresta met Nextel Communications (Nextel) representative Ronald C. Clark, Crown representative Dean Olsen, and Bell Atlantic Mobile (BAM) representative David S. Malko, P.E. for a site inspection of a 160-foot telecommunications tower and associated equipment located on a 56± -acre parcel off of North Main Street in Marlborough, Connecticut.  Crown is petitioning the Council for a declaratory ruling that the proposed installation of antennas at the top of an existing 160-foot monopole tower is not a modification that would require an amendment to the Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need  (Certificate) issued in Docket 169 by the Council on October 25, 1995.

Nextel proposes to base mount three approximately 13-foot tall by three-inch diameter omni-directional whip antennas at 164 feet above ground level (AGL).  Nextel would install three approximately four foot tall by four-inch diameter pipes to BAM’s existing antennas support platform at the top of the tower.  Nextel would also place an approximately 10-foot by 20-foot pre-fabricated equipment building with the existing 75-foot by 85-foot fenced compound.

The existing 160-foot monopole tower is currently shared by BAM, Springwich Cellular Limited Partnership (SCLP), Sprint PCS (PCS), Omnipoint Communications, Inc. (Omnipoint), Skytel Paging Company (Skytel), and the Town of Marlborough.  Nextel’s proposed operations would increase the worst-case electromagnetic radiofrequency power density by approximately two percent for a total of approximately 23 percent.  Crown contends that the existing tower is structurally sound and capable of supporting Nextel’s proposed antennas.  A determination regarding the marking and/or lighting of the existing tower, pursuant to Federal Aviation Administration standards, has not been completed.  Crown further contends that the proposed operations would not increase noise levels at the existing site by more than six decibels; would not require water or sanitary facilities; would not generate air emissions; and would not discharge any fluids to waterbodies.  

Crown contends that the proposed installation is technically, legally, environmentally, economically feasible, and meets public safety concerns.  Crown further contends that the proposed installation would not cause a significant change in the physical and environmental characteristics of the site and would not have a significant adverse environmental effect and would not require an amendment to Crown’s Certificate issued in Docket 169.  Additionally, Crown seeks an order pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes § 16-50aa approving Nextel’s shared use of the existing Marlborough facility.
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